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It is with great pride and enthusiasm that I present the forty-eighth 

edition of the Hiram H. Lesar Survey of Illinois Law, brought to you by the 

Southern Illinois University Simmons School of Law. Since its inception in 

1987, the SIU Law Journal’s Survey of Illinois Law has been a trusted source 

for legal practitioners, offering the latest updates, practical advice, and 

insightful critiques on Illinois law. We aim for the 2024 edition to continue 

this tradition and to expand on national legal updates that may impact Illinois 

law, serving as a valuable resource on the most recent changes. 

 

I am incredibly proud of our dedicated editors and staff who have 

worked tirelessly to produce this year’s issue. Their commitment and hard 

work have resulted in well-written articles that provide thorough legal 

analysis on current issues in Illinois law. 

 

 A heartfelt thank you goes out to everyone who made this issue 

possible: 

- Our authors, whose dedication and effort shine through each article. 

Balancing professional and personal responsibilities, they have gone 

above and beyond to contribute to this Survey. 

- The article editors and staff, who have spent countless hours 

developing and refining the articles. 

- Our Faculty Advisor, Professor Zvi Rosen, whose guidance and 

support has been invaluable throughout the academic year. 

- Cynthis Heisner, for her indispensable logistical support and 

problem-solving over the past year. 

- Alexis Hulfachor, Mallory Maag, Emily Smoot, Allison Cozart, 

Madelyn Howard, and Trevor Johnson for their assistance, 

flexibility, and guidance. 

- Lastly, my successor, Emily Buikema, for her help with third-round 

edits and helping complete the final production steps. 

 

Thank you all for your hard work and dedication. We hope you find the 

2024 Survey of Illinois Law both informative and useful. 

 

Taylor Ingram 

Editor-in-Chief  
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